
Enforcement Advisory Council 
Solid Waste Management Through Partnership 

October 20, 2021 

Mark de Bie, Deputy Director 
Waste Management, Compliance, and Mitigation Division 
Department of Resources, Recycling and Recovery 
P.O. Box 4025 
Sacramento, CA 95812-4025 

Subject: Enforcement Advisory Council Resolution 2021-01 
Thanking Kristian Lucas for his service as Co-Vice Chair and Bay Area Region LEA 
Chair 

Dear Mr. de Bie: 

On August 25, 2021, the Enforcement Advisory Council (EAC) voted to officially thank Kristian Lucas for 
his service as Co-Vice Chair. 

Kristian's extensive knowledge and experience in the solid waste field proved invaluable in his roles as an 
EAC officer, California Conference of Local Health Officer's representative, and the Bay Area Region 
LEA Chair. Kristian's sharing of technology-based innovations in solid waste management from his region 
was appreciated by the EAC and LEAs state-wide. Kristian's willingness to impart his experiences and his 
involvement as an EAC officer helped promote and advance the ongoing partnership between LEAs and 
CalRecycle. 

Please extend a thank you to Kristian. 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at (858) 692-0895 or mike.condon@sdcounty.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

J-{2~ 
Michael Condon, Chair 
Enforcement Advisory Council 

cc: EAC Members 
Martin Perez, Ca)Recycle 
Paulina Lawrence, CalRecycle 
Lars Seifert, CCDEH- Solid Waste and Resource Recovery Committee 




